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Heller Secures more than $15 Million for Reno-Tahoe International Airport
(Washington, DC) – U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (R-Carson City) secured $15,223,000 to assist Reno-Tahoe Airport in their efforts to upgrade their Approach Surveillance Radar and to install an upgraded security identification control system that uses biometrics.  The funding was included in the Departments of Transportation, and Housing and Urban Development, and related agencies for fiscal year 2008 (H.R. 3074).

“The Reno-Tahoe International Airport is essential to the economic health and growth of Northern Nevada.  Ensuring that the airport has the necessary funds to upgrade their equipment and enhance security is critical to the safety of Washoe County Residents and the thousands of visitors that come to Northern Nevada every year,” said Heller.  

The Reno-Tahoe International Airport and five other airports in the region are all served by an existing Approach Surveillance Radar (ASR-8) that has been in place for 15 years.  These funds will allow the airport to install an upgraded Approach Surveillance Radar (ASR-11).  The Acquisition and Installation of an Upgraded Security Identification Display Area (SIDA) Access Control System would enhance security at the airport by incorporating the use of biometric (fingerprint, palm, retina) scanning process to enhance the verification process of those individuals accessing security sensitive portions of the airport.  Funding for this project is the beginning of the initial funding process in Congress.  The U.S. Senate is expected to take up their Departments of Transportation, and Housing and Urban Development Appropriations bill in the near future.
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